MEMORANDUM

TO: JASON S. MANGUM, CPRP DIRECTOR
PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES

FROM: WENDY DUVALL, RECREATION SUPERVISOR

SUBJECT: NOVIFARMER'S MARKET

DATE: DECEMBER 16, 2013

In 2012, the Novi Chamber of Commerce in conjunction with the Parks Department entered into a
joint venture to provide a Farmer’'s Market to the City of Novi. In 2013, the Chamber was unable to
support the Farmer’'s Market as they had in years past and the Parks [ »artment volun ed to
continue this service. Novi's Farmer's Market, traditionally held on Saturday’s had a history of very
few vendors, participants and frequent location changes. According to the vendors, the lack of
success of the Farmers market was due, in part to the number of local area Farmer’s Markets
being held on Saturdays, primarily a very large market in Farmington Hills. As a result, a new
programming idea was instituted to have the Novi Farmer's Market held in conjunction with the
Sizzling Summer Art Series (SSAS). With SSAS proving to have been a very successful event,
drawing hundreds of attendees on Tuesdays in Fuerst Park, the market was held in the park on
Tuesdays. Several other communities held successful markets during the work week successfully
and vendor’s confirmed that holding the Market in conjunction with SSAS would make the market

more successful.

Several roadblocks became apparent when it was discovered that those attending SSAS were
nannies and babysitters who were not buying products from the market vendors. That in turn had
the vendors not returning, making purchasing products a challenge for those who did attend the
market. There was also the challenge of recruiting vendars from the established siirrnunding local
markets. Vendors would not commit to the market because of the lack of customers. To encourage
vendors to stay, the vendor fee was waived. Customers were disappointed in the lack of
consistency with produce and in the variety of vendors. The market required additional staff time

without any financial recovery.



Other roadblocks were that lack of interest in Novi as a viable Farmers market for these vendors.
We made personal calls, mailings and visits to other surrounding markets to grow ours in Novi, but
failed to secure vendors due to the lack of interest from the vendors. We also worked with the
Michigan Farmers Market Association and Eastern Market trying to secure some vendors, the only
hope we had was with the Eastern Market coordinator, Fiona Colleen Ruddy mentioned that she
offers a small mobile Famers Market at a cost of $3500 (2013 quote) a year, and they work with
their farmers that work the Eastern market and secure some items for sale at our site every
weekend. This is a viable solution if Novi would like to offer a Famers Market, but location, lack of
interest, and Famers already running successful markets in the surrounding locations; like
Northville every Thursday, Oakland County Saturdays, Walled lake Wednesdays, Wixom

Thursdays. The vendors would not commit to Novi market which made it difficult to secure vendors.

We are proposing that the Novi Parks, Recreation and Cultural Serviced Department focus energy
and effort in other areas that have proven to be successful and to not host a Farmer's Market in
2014.









